
   

 School Board Meeting – November 20, 2018 

Regular & Executive Session  

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:00 P.M. 
 

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. 

on November 20, 2018, at the John Glenn Administration Office. Board members present were Jeff 

Johnson, Curt Pletcher, Christian Mattix, Bob Borlik, and Janice Ryan. Dennis Holland and Bill Groves 

were absent. Richard Reese, Superintendent, and 26 observers were also present.   

 

RECOGNITIONS (WES, NLES, UMS, JGHS)   

  

Mrs. Rebecca Cummings, Walkerton Elementary Assistant Principal, asked the Board to accept the 

following donations: 

 $170 raised by 2nd Grade students donated to the Walkerton Food Pantry 

 $200 from John Glenn High School for the Adopt-a-Family program 

 $35.78 from Oakwood Café from their Friday Breakfast Hours Giveback program 

 $60 from Falcon 500 for Honor Roll recognition 

 $60 from Falcon 500 for Title I Bookshelf 

 $60 from Falcon 500 for Cheerleading 

 

 Mrs. Cummings congratulated the WES Spell Bowl Team for taking first place at Spell Bowl on 

Friday, November 16, 2018.  Perfect spellers included Livie and Nina Foresman.  Near perfect 

spellers included Ariel Gates, Kaleb Cobe, and Deliah Phelan.  Also helping bring home the win 

were Jasper Kellems, Alexis Leffert, Kercklyn Miller, and Julie Irvine. 

 Walkerton Elementary kicked off its annual Texas Roadhouse gift card fundraiser with a visit 

from Andy the Armadillo on Monday, November 19, 2018. Proceeds from this fundraiser will 

help support Summer Reading activities. The fundraiser runs from November 19th – 30th and gift 

cards will be delivered on December 12, 2018. 

 Mrs. Cummings thanked 2nd grade parents and teachers for preparing a Thanksgiving Feast for 

students and their special guests. 

 

Mrs. Rebecca Cummings, North Liberty Assistant Principal, shared the following recognitions with the 

Board: 

 North Liberty Elementary hosted the Spell Bowl competition on November 16, 2018.  North 

Liberty Elementary placed 4th.  Perfect spellers include Logan Bryant, Avery Franklin, and 

Makayla Laskowski. Near perfect spellers include Ethan Craft and Scarlett Franklin.  Other team 

members include Owen Bendt, Alijah Menefee, Jolene Tungate, Rosilynn Barker, and Persayus 

Richard.  Teacher, Amanda Smith, coaches the team. 

 The 6th grade Boys’ Basketball teams played well at the Laville Tourney recently and were 

coached by Jay Walter. 

 The Student Council Canned Food Community Drive was very successful.  Student council 

members and Shamrock families were thanked for their generous donations. Sponsor, Chris 

Houston, leads the Student Council. 

 North Liberty Elementary hosted a Robotics Tournament on November 17, 2018 with 22 teams 

attending and participating in the event.  Three NLES teams placed in the competition.  Team 

12154A placed 2nd, Girl Power placed 3rd, and Team 12154C placed 5th.  Mrs. Cummings 



recognized Coach Jen Traub, as well as staff and parent volunteers, for their efforts involved in 

running the tournament.  Team members are listed below: 

 

12154A    Girl Power – 15209A   12154C    12154B 

Alex Stuber   McKenzieKline    Gabe Goodsell  Oscar Villa 

Brayden Whitmer  Alainna Pittman    Ian McNeill   Ayden Smigielski 

Avery Franklin  Allison Dennie    Trevor Werntz  Hunter Dupont 

McKinley Platz  Rylie Albright    Logan Alexander  Landon Richie 

Rylee Johnson   Kylie Timm     Atticus Wakeman  Payton James 

Isaac Mathews  Carlyn McNeill    Devon Braun   Arianna Stanley 

Aiden Smith   Jolene Tungate    Jacob Albright  Kassidy Tibbs 

Preston Grove  Julia Rudecki         Justin Leslie 

Ryder Patrick  Reese Blair 

 

 In the absence of Mr. Mark Maudlin, Urey Middle School Principal, Chris Manering, John Glenn High 

School Assistant Principal shared UMS Recognitions with the Board: 

 Special Recognition was given to the Urey Spell Bowl Team and their Coach, Wendy Peters, for 

bringing home the Class 2 State Championship on November 10, 2018. This year’s Spell Bowl 

Team members are:  Van Foresman, Jackson Humphrey, Olivia Kalicki, Liv Limerick, Sophie 

McLochlin, Preston Richard, Payton Richard, Aiden Swank, and Maralee Wyatt. 

 Ryleigh Kepperling and Evan Miller were accepted to participate in the Indiana Bandmasters’ 

Association All-Region Honor Band during the weekend of November 10 and 11, 2018 at Penn 

High School in Mishawaka, Indiana. The weekend concluded on Sunday with an outstanding 

performance from all participating students. 

 

Mr. Chris Manering, John Glenn High School Assistant Principal, asked the Board to accept the following 

donations: 

 HRG Scholarships donated $636 for Wrestling 

 Tom & Tish McCormick donated $300 for Theatre 

 Richard & Cathy Reese donated $250 for Theatre 

 Roy & Dorothy Haywood donated $100 for Theatre 

 The Family of E. Beatrice Alexander donated $100 for the Memorial Garden 

 Falcon 500 donated $15 to Boys’ Baseball, $15 to the Media Center, and $20 to the Strength 

Training Club 

 The fall play, “You Can’t Take It With You” was performed on November 16, 17, and 18, 2018.  

As always, students did an excellent job performing for the audiences. 

 Fall athletes earning Football All-Conference include: 

  Evan Dreibelbeis – 1st Team Defense 

  John Ort – 2nd Team Offensive Line 

   Garrett West –Honorable Mention Wide Receiver 

   Nathan Creed – Honorable Mention Quarterback 

 Down Under Sports is pleased to announce that Joe Cartwright, 10th Grade, has been invited to 

represent Indiana on the 2019 Track and Field Team.  Joe will depart for Queensland, Australia on 

Sunday, July 7, 2019 to compete “down under” for individual honors and a team championship 

title. 

 

Jeff Johnson made a motion to approve donations as presented.  Christian Mattix seconded the motion, 

and the motion passed with a vote of five to zero. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS    #1 – 3 

 

1. Approve Minutes – November 1, 2018 – Executive Session  

        November 6, 2018 – Regular Session 



        November 10, 2018 – Executive Session 

        November 14, 2018 – Executive Session 

 

2. Approve Claims – 1377 - 1441 

 

3. Approve Personnel Recommendations 

 Retirements/Resignations 

     a. Richard Reese  Superintendent, John Glenn School Corporation (42 Years of Service) 

  Appointments/Transfers 

a. Kari Rush   Cafeteria Staff, Urey Middle School 

b. Jennifer Carey  Home Bound Instructor, John Glenn High School 

c. Cami Ennis   Before & After Care Aide, North Liberty Elementary School 

d. Cydney Steward  Before & After Care Aide, North Liberty Elementary School 

 

Christian Mattix made a motion to approve Consent Agenda Items one through three and Curt Pletcher 

seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a five to zero vote. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Approve Seven Semester Early Graduates – John Glenn High School 

 

Mr. Manering introduced eight students to the Board for early graduation.  Those students are:  Meg 

Bronke, Destiny Cartwright, Summer Burgh, Hope DeHoff, Hannah Kuchel, Shane Carter, Julia Kaser, 

and Savannah Rudynski.   

 

Bob Borlik made a motion to approve the eight students applying for Seven Semester Graduation as 

presented, and Curt Pletcher seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a five to zero vote. 

 

2. Approve FMLA Requests for Employees 3217 and 3256 

 

Christian Mattix made a motion to approve the FMLA Requests for Employees 3217 and 3256.  Jeff 

Johnson seconded the motion, and the motion passed with a vote of five to zero. 

 

3. Approve Teacher Appreciation Grant Policy 

 

Jeff Johnson made a motion to approve the Teacher Appreciation Grant Policy.  Bob Borlik seconded the 

motion, and the motion passed with a vote of five to zero. 

 

4. ISTEP Test Results Presentation 

 

Mrs. Cummings presented information to the Board concerning ISTEP Test results for grades three 

through ten.  Test results show that John Glenn students are consistently scoring above state average in 

both English/Language Arts and Math. 

 

5. 2019-2020 School Calendar Review and Discussion 

 

Mr. Richard Reese, Superintendent, presented the proposed 2019-2020 calendar to the Board for review.  

Mr. Reese noted that he has also presented the proposed calendar to the Teacher’s Association for review 

and comment.  A final vote on the calendar will be asked of the Board at the second board meeting in 

December. 

  

REPORTS 



 

1. Superintendent’s Report 

 

Mr. Reese reminded board members of the ISBA School Law Conference on December 14, 2018.  Mr. 

Reese also noted that school will be in session on January 21, 2019 due to the snow day taken on 

November 15, 2018. 

 

2. Conference Requests 

3. Conference Reports 

  

BOARD COMMENTS/QUESTIONS 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE: December 4, 2018    NLES Regular Session 

    

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Janice Ryan called the meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

An executive session was held to discuss employee job performance. No other business was discussed. 

The executive session began at 7:55 p.m.  Board members present were Jeff Johnson, Curt Pletcher, 

Christian Mattix, Bob Borlik, and Janice Ryan. School Board attorney Bill Kaminski and School 

Treasurer Tom Bendy were also present.  The executive session adjourned at 9:15 p.m. 
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